OFFICE OF

THE SECRETARY OF STATE
o WASHINGTON

March 24, 1952

Dear Mr. Basave:

Secretary Acheson has asked me to thank
you for your letter of March 5. I am enclos-
ing a biographical sketch and a photograph of
the Secretary which you are at liberty to pub-
lish in El1 Norte as you requested.

Sincerely yours,

LR EBattle
Special Assistant to the Secretary

Enclosures:
1. Photograph.
2. Biographical sketch.

Mr. Agustin Basave,
Chief Editor, El Norte,
Monterrey, Mexico.




